

**MINUTES FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING** on Monday 17 July 2017, at The Vat and Fiddle PH 12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB

Chaired by Hugh McClintock  
(Paul Abel took the minutes)

Attendees: Arthur Williams, David Lally, Andrew Martin, Susan Young, Mark Reynolds, Mike Wilcox

Apologies: Maria Ozolins, Jack Chisholm, Iain Lane, David Easley

**Decisions**

New Queensbridge Road Taxi Rank which has, without consultation, breached the City Cycling Design Guide by allowing taxis to wait on a cycleway. HMcC to raise this at the next CDG meeting.

PA will contact Chris Beattie of WEGO re Green Festival Equipment for Sun 17th Sept

AM will contact NCVS about diversity training

HMcC will raise Queens Road crossing at CDG

PA will contact Roger Geffen of Cycling UK re cycling restrictions on paths in nature reserves.

PA will issue press releases on Cycling Blackspots Survey. Pedals will now seek greater clarity as to proposals for the Broadmarsh Redevelopment area, get involved earlier with the planning of Mansfield Road, and try to get the intersection of Loughborough Road and Wilford Lane in West Bridgford on to the County Council's agenda.

HMcC will invite a member of the Cycling and Roadspace Transformation team to a Pedals meeting in the autumn to update us as to the plans for the Broadmarsh Redevelopment area.

Forthcoming Pedals Meetings' Chairs and Minute-takers:

August Chair: David Easley, Minutes: David Lally

September: Chair Susan Young, Minutes: Thomas Madar

AM to find out more about signage in Derby to prevent parking on cycleways.

PA to write to Rushcliffe and County Councillors to find out how they feel about the cycleway on Melton Road.

DL to produce a paper on "demand cancelling" systems used on Toucan crossings

DL to contact Critical Mass re organising another ride from the Market Square to the Green Festival.

SY to check literature stock levels

Thanks to Roland for circulating his paper on STAR (Straight Through (h)As Right):